
Appendix B – HASC Action Tracker 

Meeting  Item  Action  Action by Status 
9/9/24 Update of the 

Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

With regard to safeguarding issues, 
the Executive Director Adults and 
Health confirmed that hoarding was a 
big challenge. It was included in the 
Care Act within neglect or acts of 
omission. A report could be brought to 
committee on work to address 
hoarding and cuckooing. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 

9/9/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

It was requested that an update be 
provided on the food mission. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

This item is scheduled for 
February 2025. 

9/9/24 Update on the 
merger of Royal Free 
London NHS 
Foundation Trust and 
North Middlesex 
University Hospital 
NHS Trust  

It was agreed that further report would 
be brought to the committee prior to 
final decisions to update on the 
project and detail engagement 
processes. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

 

The Chair has agreed that as the 
NHS have advised there will not 
be any substantive new 
developments or information to 
present to the committee prior to 
the planned merger date. As the 
merger is a change in 
organisational form, rather than 
any change in service provision, 
they believe the most effective 
conversations with the committee 
would be around the service 
changes that are made possible 
by the merger. The design and 
planning of these will be a focus 
after the organisations have come 
together, and they would value 
HASC’s early input into these and 
the engagement plans to inform 
them, as that work starts to 



develop in the New Year. So a 
future item will come once the 
organisations have merged.  
 

9/9/24 Update on the 
merger of Royal Free 
London NHS 
Foundation Trust and 
North Middlesex 
University Hospital 
NHS Trust 

It was noted that there was no 
Appendix A included with the paper 
and it was agreed to circulate to the 
committee following the meeting. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

Appendix was shared with the 
committee 

9/9/24 Work programme and 
action tracker 

There was a discussion on potentially 
including a section on housing 
allocations criteria and support to 
residents from Adult Social Care and 
Housing to navigate the systems in 
the report on neighbourhood 
programmes in January 2025. The 
Executive Director Adults and Health 
noted that Housing Scrutiny 
Committee received reports on 
allocations and could invite Health 
and Adult Social Care Scrutiny 
Committee to attend and explore 
those issues further. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

Housing Scrutiny have an item on 
allocations policy scheduled for 
their meeting on 10th December 
2024 – HASC Members are able 
to attend for this item.  

9/9/24 Work programme and 
action tracker 

There were proposals that reports be 
scheduled on other mergers or 
partnerships, the process for 
supporting residents experiencing 
mental health problems. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

 

24/7/24 Update on Camden’s 
Commissioned 
Substance Misuse 
Services and Support 
for People 

Officers agreed to arrange a visit for 
committee members to the substance 
misuse services. 

Emma Stubbs, 
Head of Drugs, 
Alcohol and 
Sexual Health 

Emma Stubbs has written to the 
Committee with suggested dates 
for a visit.  



Experiencing 
Homelessness 

24/7/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

Officers assured Members that none 
of those waiting for assessment were 
due to a safeguarding referral or a 
Deprivation of Liberty safeguard 
assessment. The numbers of people 
waiting for an assessment were 
significantly lower than for a review. 
Up to date figures on the numbers 
waiting for entry and assessment 
could be shared with the Committee. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive 
Director, Adults 
and Health 

Figures will be included in a future 
Cabinet Member update to the 
committee.  

24/7/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

The Chair suggested that issues 
concerning young people transitioning 
to adults’ services could be brought to 
committee. It was agreed to bring 
information to the Committee about 
care experienced young adults and 
the Cass report. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive 
Director, Adults 
and Health 

Response shared with the 
Committee 27/8 

24/7/24 Final Report of the 
Committee’s 
Screening and 
Prevention Panel 

The Chair of the Committee 
welcomed the report and requested 
that an officer report be submitted to a 
future meeting responding to all 
recommendations and providing 
timescales for actions. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

Scheduled for 5th November 2024  

24/7/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report Q4 
End of Year 2023/24 

In response to a request for 
clarification on the data insight work 
on young carers, officers agreed to 
arrange for a written response. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive 
Director, Adults 
and Health 

Response shared with the 
Committee on 27/8 

24/7/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report Q4 
End of Year 2023/24 

Questions were asked about the 
structure for five North Central 
London boroughs working together to 
model future demand for adult social 
care services, noting different 
expectations and costs across the 

Chris Lehman, 
Director of ASC 
Strategy and 
Commissioning 

To be scheduled 



councils. The Director of ASC 
Strategy and Commissioning 
explained that cost and the market 
was explored across the five 
boroughs. There was also 
collaborative work on areas such as 
staffing, the Accelerated Fund on 
carers, market management and 
strategic work. Allegra Lynch, 
Camden Carers, explained that it 
would be working with the five carers 
centres across the boroughs on a 
project around hospital discharge 
funded by the Accelerated Fund and 
would be happy to update the 
committee. The Chair requested that 
a report be brought to the committee 
on the structure of the five North 
Central London boroughs working 
together. 

24/7/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report Q4 
End of Year 2023/24 

The Chair requested that the Care 
Quality Commission (CQC) inspection 
findings for Adult Social Care be 
brought to a future meeting of the 
committee. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled when available 

27/2/24 Supporting People 
with Learning 
Disability in Camden 

It was agreed that the Executive 
Director Adults and Health, Head of 
ASC Operations and Deputy DASS, 
and Head of Community Learning 
Disability Services would meet with 
Councillor Anna Burrage to discuss 
any lessons arising from the case. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

A meeting was held on 12th March 

27/2/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

A report could be provided on the 
data and uptake of MMR vaccines in 
due course. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be included in cabinet member 
update 



27/2/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

Accommodation Plan would be 
launched from April 2024. Chris 
Lehmann, Head of Adult Social Care 
Strategy and Commissioning and 
Deputy DASS highlighted the cross-
cutting approach of the plan and 
commented that a more detailed 
report would be brought to Committee 
following the launch. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

Scheduled for 7th January 2025 
meeting  

Meeting  Item  Action  Action by Status 

9/9/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

With regard to safeguarding issues, 
the Executive Director Adults and 
Health confirmed that hoarding was a 
big challenge. It was included in the 
Care Act within neglect or acts of 
omission. A report could be brought to 
committee on work to address 
hoarding and cuckooing. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 

9/9/24 Update of the 
Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing 
and Adult Social Care 

It was requested that an update be 
provided on the food mission. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

This item is scheduled for 
February 2025. 

9/9/24 Update on the 
merger of Royal Free 
London NHS 
Foundation Trust and 
North Middlesex 
University Hospital 
NHS Trust  

It was agreed that further report would 
be brought to the committee prior to 
final decisions to update on the 
project and detail engagement 
processes. 

James Fox, 
Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 
 

The Chair has agreed that as the 
NHS have advised there will not 
be any substantive new 
developments or information to 
present to the committee prior to 
the planned merger date. As the 
merger is a change in 
organisational form, rather than 
any change in service provision, 
they believe the most effective 
conversations with the committee 



would be around the service 
changes that are made possible 
by the merger. The design and 
planning of these will be a focus 
after the organisations have come 
together, and they would value 
HASC’s early input into these and 
the engagement plans to inform 
them, as that work starts to 
develop in the New Year. So a 
future item will come once the 
organisations have merged.  
 

 


